
 

Thursday 20th March 
 

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional 
custodians of the lands, waters, and skies where we live, learn, work and play. 

Important Dates - Term 1, 2025 

17th to 23rd March Cultural Diversity Week / Harmony Week and Day (21st) 

Friday 21st March Ride to School Day 

Friday 21st March Harmony Day, 9 to 11am open morning 

Wednesday 26th March District Athletics  

Thursday 3rd April IEP meetings 3:30pm to 7pm - Last day for students 

Friday 4th April IEP meetings 9am to 2pm - last day of Term 1 

Monday 21st April Easter Monday - Public Holiday 

Tuesday 22nd April First Day Term 2 

Friday 25th April ANZAC Day - Public Holiday 

Tuesday 29th April School Photos 

Wednesday 30th April Pupil Free Day - staff professional learning 

Wednesday 30th April School Council  

Reservoir Views Primary School is committed to creating and maintaining a child safe and child-friendly 
organisation, where children and young people are safe and feel safe. 

 

All of our Child Safe policies and all other school policies are available on our website: 
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies  

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,  

Throughout the week we have been celebrating the cultural diversity of our wonderful community and we are 
looking forward to our Harmony Day open session tomorrow from 9am to 11am. Students and families are 
encouraged to wear cultural clothing or any orange clothing/splash of orange. Wearing orange encourages 
people to come together, embrace different cultures, and promote a sense of belonging for everyone, 
regardless of their background.  

Did you know that there are 28 different languages spoken within our school community? One of these 
languages is Dutch, spoken by our amazing Foundation teacher Hasse. In the spirit of cultural diversity week, 
I have been utilising Hasse’s fluency in reading, writing, and speaking Dutch to translate a Dutch newspaper 

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies


article from 1953 about my Dutch great, great-grandfather Anton Hoogen. A family member recently found the 
newspaper article and it sheds new light on why Anton immigrated to Melbourne in 1882; he deserted 
Germany, where he was living with his family, to avoid being conscripted to German military service. Wearing 
orange tomorrow will have a double meaning as it is the national colour of the Netherlands. 

Tomorrow is also National Ride to School Day and I know each year we are breaking records for the number 
of students and staff who ride, skate, scoot, rollerblade, and even roller skate to school! 

 

 

 

 

 

RESERVOIR VIEWS PRIMARY SCHOOL KINDERGARTEN 
I have been involved in countless meetings with the Victorian School Building Authority (VSBA), architects, 
and other stakeholders since it was announced last year that our school would be receiving a kindergarten. I 
am still waiting for official communication from the VSBA to share with our community, but I can share this 
information that was updated on the VSBA website 
 
https://www.schoolbuildings.vic.gov.au/reservoir-views-primary-school-kindergarten-interim-name 
 

https://www.schoolbuildings.vic.gov.au/reservoir-views-primary-school-kindergarten-interim-name


 
This image shows the indicative site plan for Reservoir Views Primary School Kindergarten (interim name). 
 
The plan shows the Reservoir Views Primary School boundary as a red dashed border. 
 
Within the school boundary, the Reservoir Views Primary School Kindergarten boundary is in the top-left 
corner, indicated by a purple dashed border. 
 
The roads bordering the primary school boundary are: 

●​ Hickford Street at the top 
●​ Borrie Street on the left 

 
The playground and shade structure will be relocated further south of the playing field, the sheds will be 
shifted and the running track and netball court will not be affected.  
 
This is an exciting addition to our school, and I will keep our community updated on the building's progress 
throughout the year.  
 
NEW RELOCATABLE BUILDING 
Temporary fencing was erected today in preparation for the installation/delivery of a new portable for our 
school. This new space will be ready for use by the first day of Term 2 and will be the new home for 34B and 
56C, Marina and Tegan’s classes. 
 
The temporary fencing does mean that we will have to move the classroom entry and exit point for 34D 
(Connie and Chay) and 34C (Jack), these classes will now enter and exit via the main entry to Building C.  
 
The delivery of this building will increase the overall capacity of the school and provide two more dedicated 
teaching spaces.  



 

 
 
STUDENT CELEBRATIONS OF LEARNING 
Our termly student-led IEP meetings have been renamed Student Celebrations of Learning and these can 
now be booked through Compass. 
 
DISTRICT ATHLETICS 
Over 90 students have been selected to represent Reservoir Views in the Inter-school District Athletics 
Carnival next Wednesday. Congratulations to everyone attending! 
 
2026 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL TOURS  
We are currently holding school tours for 2026 Foundation students. Please come and see me, Hayriye, 
Maryana or Mel to schedule a tour or call the school on 9460-6995. We are incredibly proud of our wonderful 
school. Hayriye and I thoroughly enjoy meeting with families individually or in small groups to discuss what 
makes Reservoir Views amazing and explore our classrooms and facilities.  
 
PLAYGROUP IN TERM 2. 
I’m incredibly excited to announce that with the new learning building being delivered, we will now be able to 
run our preschool playgroup next term. This will again take place on a Thursday morning and will be open to 
any members of the community. More information will be added to our website and sent out through Compass 
by the end of this term. 
 
NEEDED IN THE LIBRARY 
If any families have any VHS cassette covers lying around, we would love to give them a new job as library 
book shelf dividers. If you could drop them to the office that would be greatly appreciated. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Steve Stafford 
Principal.  



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 



 



 





 



 

 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 


